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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting
SEEM Administrative Office

December 5, 2012
9:00 AM – 11:00 AM

Superintendents
Ms. Joanne Benton – Wilmington

Dr. Les Olson – Stoneham

Mr. Mark Donovan – Woburn

Dr. Thomas Jefferson – Lynnfield

Mr. William McAlduff – Winchester

Dr. Sandra Halloran – Wakefield
Ms. Kathleen Willis – North Reading

Mr. Richard Langlois - Saugus
Ms. Cyndy Taymore – Melrose
Also Present

Ms. Mary Houde, Administrator of Special Education, Reading

Stephen DeGuglielmo, CPA – Fritz DeGuglielmo, LLC
Daniel Schaffner, CPA – Fritz DeGuglielmo, LLC

Collaborative Staff

Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Greg Zammuto, Director of Finance and Operations
Absent Superintendents

Dr. John Doherty – Reading

1.  Meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Ms. Joanne Benton at 9:07 AM.  
(Materials in addition to the Board Packet included Non-Member Tuition Comparison and SEEM Collaborative Summary of Financial Activity for year ended 6/30/2012)
Ms. Lawson introduced Greg Zammuto, the new Director of Finance and Operations for SEEM.

2.  Public Comment – There were no public comments.

3.  Agenda – Motion to accept as enclosed – approved by all

4.  Approval of the general session minutes from October 3, 2012 – Mr. Mark Donovan, seconded by Mr. William McAlduff, approved by all, abstained from voting was Mr. Richard Langlois and Ms. Cyndy Taymore.
5. Administrative and Committee Reports

a. Executive Director’s Report – Ms. Cathy Lawson
· Cathy Lawson provided an update on progress towards implementation of Chapter 43.

· All SEEM programs are experiencing growth.  Student FTE enrollment is 301; student head count as of October 31, 2012 is 345.  Educator Evaluation Training by Seaside Consultants has completed 3 of 5 trainings for administers.  Technology Evaluation has been completed by Sun Associates and first two strategic planning sessions have occurred.  Wakefield High School and SEEM Prep are in discussion about piloting a student exchange program by providing inclusion opportunities at WHS to identified SEEM students in exchange for access to SEEM vocational opportunities.  The P&A Committee is also interested in exploring similar opportunities for Campus Academy students with local school districts.  
· District based services and support provided were reviewed.  In an effort to seek alternative funding sources for both member districts and the Collaborative, a grant writer is currently being sought to assist with locating and writing grants.  
· Job Alikes continue to meet and are strong.  The current job alikes include Curriculum Directors, Preschool Directors, Educational Team Leaders and a new group recently met for Transition Services. Also, a new Job Alike will be starting in January for Middle School and High School Department Heads. 
· Recent and upcoming professional development offerings were reviewed.  Also, two certification programs are currently being explored.  One is with the northeast collaboratives for a moderate special needs licensure program that will lead to an M.Ed. with Fitchburg State/Northeast Consotrium and the other is a BCBA certification program at SEEM through partnership with Salem State.  
· Cathy Lawson reviewed the terminations and new hire reports from 9/18/12 through 11/9/12.  New hires were to replace terminations.  A new aid was hired for 1:1 compliance. 
b.  Report from Planning and Assessment Committee – Mary Houde reviewed the minutes of the last meeting of 11/1/12.

c. Financial Update – Mr. Greg Zammuto
Mr. Zammuto reviewed the enrollment and tuition report as of October 31 2012.  A new line was added for projected students for the year and enrollment difference to date.  Several referrals are currently pending for Middle School and the Deaf and Hard of Hearing program. Mr. Zammuto reviewed the FY2013 Revenue and Expense information as of 10/31/2012.  The budget difference for Administration is due to the redistribution of expenses to program areas.  Mr. Zammuto reviewed the year to date Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual.  He is looking into more accurate system for financial software.  A subcommittee will be put together to look into a new financial software program.  

  6. Old Business

a. Chapter 43 Update on Actions to be completed in FY13 – Ms. Cathy Lawson

i.  The Draft FY12 Annual Report was reviewed by the Board and changes in formatting discussed.  Additional reports were submitted for non-member tuition comparisons, version 2 and version 3.  The Board decided that version 2 should be included in the Annual Report.  Ms. Cyndy Taymore recommended that data be gathered for averages by specialty.  Ms. Lawson will make changes and distribute the final report to the Board before submitting it.  

ii.  Ms. Lawson provided an update on progress towards revising the Collaborative Agreement.  DESE has not yet released the model agreement.  The Board will table this agenda item until the January 16, 2013 Board Meeting.  Ms. Lawson will continue to work on the Agreement and await the model agreement from DESE.  
7.  New Business

a.   Mr. Steve DeGuglielmo, CPA and Mr. Dan Schaffner, CPA presented the draft management letter and draft audited FY12 financial reports and discussed changes made to the report to ensure compliance with chapter 43 of the Acts of 2012.   A three year comparison of financial activity was also distributed to the Board.  There was a finding of ineffective financial reporting for purposes of decision making and budgeting.  The cause being that the former financial director was reporting to the Executive Director and Board of Directors using modified excel reports derived from the Collaborative’s financial software, as opposed to using reports directly generated by the software.  It was recommended that Ms. Cathy Lawson submit a management response to the finding stating the measures that have since been put into place – (i.e. all reporting is generated directly from software) in place and that will be taken to improve reporting.  This will be written into the report and the Board will table the vote on the audited financial report until the next meeting. 
b.  Mr. Greg Zammuto and Ms. Cathy Lawson reviewed the budget calendar and reviewed the impact of draft regulations once in effect.  The Board discussed the format for the budget reports.
8.    Other Business – There was no other business brought before the Board.
9.    Future Meeting Dates and Agenda Items - 1/16/2013
a.  First reading of revised Collaborative Agreement     

b. Draft FY14 Budget Proposal
c. Vote on Report of FY12Audited Financials

Motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Cyndy Taymore at 10:54 am, seconded by Mr. William McAlduff, all in favor.
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